Driver Education Annual Review Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 22, 2013


The Driver Education Annual Review Meeting took place on Tuesday, January 22, 2013 at 7:40 a.m. in the GCMS Curriculum Office.  Those in attendance were: Chris Garard, Judy Weber-Jones, and Sharon Pool.  Curriculum updates were discussed, along with changes in the Driver Education exam.  


The Driver Education classes for second semester are quite large, with a total of 44 students in the two class periods.  First semester, there were a total of 14 students in the class portion of Driver Education.  
In order for the students to receive their driver permits, they were required to attend a parent/student Driver Education Parent Night, which occurred on January 15, 2013.  Mrs. Weber-Jones reported that 113 parents and students were in attendance at the meeting.  At that point, there were 45 students in Driver Education, and 42 parents were in attendance.  Also attending the meeting was high school principal Chris Garard and high school guidance counselor Mike McDevitt.   Kelly Barbour-Conerty shared her emotional and tragic story of losing her sixteen year-old daughter, due to high speed driving, loose gravel, and no seatbelt.  Normally, the Illinois State Police do a presentation, but currently they are short staffed, so they did not attend.  Gibson City Police Sargent Nelson covered the Graduated Drivers License laws, and Ford County Sheriff Mark Doran talked about some of the teen driving problems that he handles each year.  Tammy Moody from the DMV was unable to attend, so Mrs. Jones covered the DMV requirements in regards to getting an instruction permit and license.  Folders were distributed to all parents with important information that will assist in teaching their son/daughter to drive.  Mrs. Jones also did a presentation on the Driver Education requirements and talked about a parent-driving contract.   Mrs. Jones also supplied them with a parent driving manual form the American Driver and Traffic Safety Education Association (ADTSEA), along with tips on how they could help their son/daughter through the driving process.  After the meeting, the parents picked up their student’s instruction permit or application if they are not yet fifteen years old.  

Mrs. Weber-Jones explained the new online system for the students to get their Illinois Drivers Instructional permit.  Since this was the first time that Judy used the system, Tammy Moody came to the two classes in order to assist in inputting the data.  The students immediately received their printout, and will just need to take it to the DMV so that the document can be scanned for the permit.


The state driver education program will come out with a new driver education curriculum in May.  Andy Pilgrim will also be distributing DVDs that include lessons on all distracted driving issues.  This DVD will be utilized in the driver education classroom.  Besides the focus on distracted driving, the DVD’s expanded menu will cover all driving skills and maneuvers. It also meshes with the “Drive Right” textbook that is utilized in the class.

Mrs. Jones revised three questions on her driver education semester exam.  The proficiency rate for the first semester was 96%.  While this is a high rate, we discussed that it is imperative that the students know the information in order to become high quality drivers.  Also, the students know that if they achieve an “A” or a “B” on the exam 
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that they will not have to take the written driver’s test at the DMV.  Therefore, scores tend to be at a high proficiency rate.  
Judy also had some questions about the driver education program.  She wanted to know if Jim Lewis would be teaching the summer school driver education program, since he is retiring this year.  She is concerned that the person be trained in the online driver permit requirement.  Judy also stated that she would possibly be interested in teaching the course at some point, if Mr. Lewis is not available.


Mrs. Jones also had a question pertaining to the GPA requirement for taking the driver education course.  Last year, requirements were implemented, so some students were not allowed in her course due to their grade point average.  Mr. Garard stated that the requirements would need to be determined and made clear to all students.  Currently, students with two “F’s” in other classes are put on probation.  If the “F’s” continue, then the students are removed from the class.  We discussed the possibility of placing the requirements in the handbook, since the class is a privilege. Currently, the Driver Education requirements are listed on page 25 of the handbook.   


Mrs. Jones also reported that Alex Nettleton and Carson Arends have been requested to put on a “Distracted Driving Summit” for area schools sometime in May.  More information will be forthcoming.  
Also, Mrs. Jones would like to put on “Safety Town” on March 22, 2013.  It will take place in the elementary school gym during the p.e. classes, and will be for all grade levels.  Topics covered during the interactive presentation will be bike and pedestrian safety as well as proper seatbelt use and passenger rules when riding in a vehicle.  Jack Huddleston from Operation Lifesaver will be speaking on train safety at the event.  Hopefully, retired state policeman Ron Courtwright would be in charge of the event.  Mrs. Pool suggested that the rule of no riding bicycles in the business district on Sangamon be included.  We discussed the issue of students riding their bikes, and then dropping them by the entrances to stores. Since this causes difficulty for those who are trying to get around them, Mrs. Weber-Jones plans to contact Mayor Dan Dickey and request the placement of a bike rack in the area.  

The next GCMS Driver Education Curriculum Review will begin in January 2014.  
